City of Greenfield Traffic Safety Committee
Regular Meeting Minutes

City of Greenfield Traffic Safety Committee
Wednesday March 5, 2025



Wednesday, April 2, 2025    1:30pm
Richard J. Pasco Council Chambers, City Hall
10 S. State St, Greenfield, IN 46140


Glen Morrow, City Engineer called the meeting to order at 1:30pm.

Glen Morrow took roll call.  

Members Present: 
Gary Pence
Councilwoman Amy Kirkpatrick
Police Lieutenant Charles Murnan	
Street Commissioner Tyler Rankins
Chairman City Engineer Glen Morrow

Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made to approve the March 2025 minutes as presented by T. Rankins and seconded by G. Pence.  Motion carried. 


OLD BUSINESS:

Franklin Road Crossing:

A petition from some children at GC Jr. High School was sent to INDOT in error.  An INDOT rep brought it to the City for review.  There was a discussion regarding a crossing guard, which would be a school expense.  The new crosswalk’s preferred location is at McBride Street.  A sidewalk was also discussed on the east side of the road, but the City does not have right of way on the east side of Franklin Road. T. Rankins suggested that if that property is annexed into the city and is developed, that a condition be to build a sidewalk.  CW Murnan said there are a significant number of kids going to the library each day.    G. Morrow said he would like to see something that can be taken apart and moved if need be.  He would also like to speak to someone in Carmel to see how they handle these crossings.  A motion to table the subject was made by A. Kirkpatrick and seconded by T. Rankins. Motion carried. 

South Street One-Way:

G. Morrow is waiting on something in writing from the Fire Chief to say it is ok to make South Street a one way.  T. Rankins asked how many parking spaces there would be.  G. Morrow said it would only be 4 or 5 less than there is now.  A motion to table the discussion till next month was made by G. Pence and seconded by T. Rankins.  Motion carried. 


NEW BUSINESS:


Roosevelt & Winfield Intersection: 

The City received a complaint about this intersection.  The resident is requesting a 4-way stop and stated that it is hard to see at the northwest corner when heading eastbound at that intersection.  C. Murnan said that adjusting the parking may help.  They cannot paint any yellow there as there are no curbs.  From 2018-2025 there have been 2 accidents at that intersection.  T. Rankins said they could install a no parking sign or paint along the side of the road for no parking and see if it helps.  C. Murnan agrees backing up the parking area on the corner will help with the site line.  A motion was made to restrict parking by C. Murnan and seconded by T. Rankins.  Motion carried.     


Broadway & Muskegon Intersection:  

G. Morrow received a complaint stating there are several issues at this intersection.  C. Murnan gave the crash numbers for that intersection, In 2024 there were 5, 2023-1, 2022-3, 2021-5, 2020-5, 2019-3, 2018-5.  He said there are usually some types of injuries and most vehicles are totaled. The accidents are due to failure to yield.  C. Murnan suggested reducing the speed on Broadway to 40 mph.  G. Morrow asked if we had the equipment for traffic studies yet and T. Rankins advised we do not.   G. Morrow suggested to post a sign across from the intersection stating that cross traffic does not stop.  A motion was made to revisit this later in the summer. C. Murnan also siad he will track this intersection. A motion was made by G. Pence and seconded by A. Kirkpatrick. Motion carried.  


Alley by Christian Church:   

T. Rankin asked about vacating the alley beside the church as the Riley Trail Project has closed it off.  Mayor Titus asked if there were any signs saying do not enter.  T. Rankins said you just have to turn around and go back.  G. Morrow said he will research the subject and get back with everyone next month.

MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS:

T. Rankins said the traffic counters will arrive today and also the stop signs have been installed at Meridian and Davis intersections.  There haven’t been any accidents as of yet.  Mayor Titus asked about the intersection and T. Rankins said there is an oversized stop sign and stop ahead signs prior to the stop signs.

G. Morrow said a grant application was submitted for the Davis and Franklin intersection. If approved it will be an 80/20 grant.  

G. Morrow talked to consultants about designing the intersections of Blue & New.  

C. Murnan asked about the locations of mailboxes.  Where they can be placed and who determines that.  M. Evans advised that it is up to the post office.  G. Morrow said that the Post Office generally likes to see mailboxes at one central location in new subdivisions.  


ADJOURNMENT: 

A motion was made to adjourn by T. Rankins and seconded by G. Pence.  Motion carried. 
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